
TREASURER’S  REPORT 2020 
 
 
With virtually no activities this year with Gift Aid and Group Apiary income considerably up 
on last year our income was over £1000 more than our expenditure. 
We hope to promote Beekeeping in all its forms this coming year and have the funds 
available. 
 
Geoff Hodgson 
 
 
 
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2020 
 
 
Thank God 2020 is finally over!  
Honey crops seem to be well down from last year and this recent warm weather followed by 
very cold weather will have put a strain on our bees honey reserves. 
Do check your hives for stores. 
As things gradually return to normal we will restart as much of our Spring, Summer and 
Winter programmes as is safe and practical to do so. 
I look forward to actually meeting you all in the not to distant future, until then on Zoom. 
 
Geoff Hodgson 


